
 

 

 

July 11, 2025 
 
  

The Honorable Cindy Hyde-Smith      The Honorable Kirsten Gillibrand 
Chair                                                                     Ranking Member   
Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing                Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing 
     & Urban Development                                                  & Urban Development 
Senate Appropriations Committee                              Senate Appropriations Committee     
Washington, DC 20510                                              Washington, DC 20510     
  
Dear Chair Hyde-Smith and Ranking Member Gillibrand:  
  

The purpose of this letter is to request a technical correction to one of my Fiscal Year (FY) 
2026 Congressionally Directed Spending (CDS) requests in the Transportation, Housing, and 
Urban Development, and Related Agencies bill, listed below.  I certify that neither I nor my 
immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the Congressionally Directed Spending items 
that I have requested, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the 
Standing Rules of the Senate.  I certify that the entity for which I have requested Congressionally 
Directed Spending is not a for-profit entity.  The reason for this change is to recognize that the 
Illinois Department of Transportation is partnering with Macomb on the project. 
 
Account: DOT, FTA, Transit Infrastructure Grants 
Project: Station Improvements 
Recipient: City of Macomb 
Project Purpose as originally requested in Legi-Mate: To make upgrades to Macomb’s 
Amtrak Station. 
Request for recipient change: Illinois Department of Transportation  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

            Richard J. Durbin 
       United States Senator 

 


